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TWIN FALLS PUBLIC SCHOOLS

School District No. 411

201 MAIN AVENUE WEST

TWIN FALLS, IDAHO
83301
(208) 733-6900

April 22, 2020
7:00 p.m.

Call to Order - The Board of Trustees of School District No. 411, Twin Falls County, State of
Idaho, met in its regular monthly meeting virtually in a Zoom online meeting platform
(accessible by the public), Twin Falls, Idaho, at the hour of 7:00 p.m., on Wednesday, April
22,2020, The following trustees were present: Chairman Bryan Matsuoka, Vice Chairman
Paul McClintock, and trustees: Heidi Casdorph, Jonathan Lord, and Jayson Lloyd. There were
also present Superintendent, Brady Dickinson; Associate Superintendent, Bill Brulotte; Board
Clerk, Michelle Lucas; as well as directors, interested patrons, employees, and the media.

Pledge of Allegiance - The Board of Trustees stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Procedural Matters Action [tems:

Approval of Agenda (Additions and Deletions) —Chairman Matsuoka asked if there were any
additions or deletions to the agenda. There was none. Trustee Lloyd moved to approve the
agenda as submitted. Trustee Lord seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Consent Calendar - Trustee Lloyd moved to approve the consent calendar, which included:
new certified employee Taylor Hall; classified retirement for 2020-2021 school year Sallie
Snapp; extra-curricular employee Linsey Noorlander; extra-curricular resignation from
Amber Bryan; student teacher request for Katie Klilmes at Twin Falls High School; and
District University agreement with Lewis-Clark State College. Trustee Lord seconded the
motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Personnel A. Information Items: None

Personnel B. Action liems:

Community Relations Director, Eva Craner explained the need to bump this policy up for
approval because it covers Cares Act funds. After a brief discussion, Trustee Casdorph moved
to approve policy: 7236 — Employees Paid with Federal Funds and Unexpected or
Extraordinary Closures. Trustee Lord second the motion, Motion passed unanimously.

Board In-Service A. Reports on Building Goals

Principal of Twin Falls High School, Dan Vogt shared a few challenges and followed up with
some bright spots for Twin Falls High School. One highlight Mr. Vogt shared was that his
staff are focusing on raising student achievement and targeting students to meet their goals.
They are also focusing on best practices and teaching to every student. Mr, Vogt also shared
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that US News World Report ranked Twin Falls High School as 14™ as a top high school. His
building report was included in the board packet. After a few minutes of roundtable
discussion with the Board, Mr. Vogt thanked the board for the opportunity to share
information about his school.

Principal of Sawtooth Elementary School, Mickey Combs shared a few challenges and
highlights about her school. Ms. Combs commented that they have seen a downward trend in
their ELA students” academic progress on the ISAT. One of the highlights mentioned was the
amount of staff leadership and moral in her school. Her building report was included in the
board packet. After a few minutes of roundtable discussion with the Board, Ms. Combs
thanked the board for the opportunity to share information about her school.

Principal of Perrine Elementary School, Tammy Rodabaugh shared a few challenges and
highlights for her school. Ms. Rodabaugh commented that one of several bright spots is
having a decrease in student incidents. One challenge she mentioned was trying to get more
than one year’s growth for students that are behind. Ms. Rodabaugh’s building report was
included in the board packet. After a few minutes of roundtable discussion with the Board,
Ms. Rodabaugh thanked the board for the opportunity to share information about her school.

Principal of Harrison Elementary School, Melissa Ardito shared a few challenges and
highlights for Harrison Elementary School. Her building report was included in the board
packet. Ms. Ardito commented that a constant challenge is having such a high student
mobility rate. She also commented that she is very proud of their student growth. After a few
minutes of roundtable discussion with the Board, Ms. Ardito thanked the board for the
opportunity to share information about her school.

Principal of Canyon Ridge High School, Kasey Teske shared a few challenges and followed
up with some bright spots for Canyon Ridge High School. One bright spot mentioned was the
successful expansion of their student council. His building report was included in the board
packet. After a few minutes of roundtable discussion with the Board, Dr. Teske thanked the
board for the opportunity to share information about his school.

Adjournment

Vice Chairman McClintock moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Lord seconded the motion and the

motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

Chairman, Bryan Matsuoka

ATTEST:

Clerk, Michelle Lucas




